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The LPNS Lecture for 2016 

25th October 2016
Lancashire Archives

The Annual Lecture is held after our Annual General Meeting. The 2016 Lecture will be given by Dr. Jayne Carroll  of Nottingham University. Dr. Carroll is also a Researcher for the Institute for Name-Studies (based at Nottingham University) and in charge of the English Place-Name Society volumes for Shropshire. A poster/booking form may be found below.

Things that turn-up unexpectedly
The lack of Tithe Schedules for some areas - and the problems this creates for the LPNS - is a frequent topic for discussion. However, in this instance, we have good news. The main reason for the absence of tithe schedules arising from the Tithe Commutation Act of 1836 is that the very wealthy landowners purchased the tithes relating to their estates prior to the passing of the Act. This seems to have happened after about 1800. This meant (in general) that instead of the farmer paying tithes to the tithe owner, he (or she) paid an increased rent to their landlord. In theory, the increased rent equalled the former rent plus tithes.  In a number of cases (possibly all - we don’t know) the landlord had complex schedules prepared by his estate steward. On a recent visit to Barrow Archives (one of the four Cumbrian Archives) we realised that the Duke of Buccleugh (who owned a substantial part of Furness) had purchased his tithes and the schedules had finished up at Barrow. The LPNS is still working on the logistics of getting the records of our neighbours in Cumbria made more accessible to all - which would benefit Barrow Archives who don’t get as many visitors as their holdings deserve.

LPNS - Annual General Meeting
25th October 2016
The formal documentation will follow - in the meantime we need a new Treasurer and a Secretary. General members are always welcome to join the committee which currently comprises, Jacquie Crosby, Jennifer Holt, Christine Storey, John Wilson, Nigel Neil & Peter Iles. 

Lancashire Archives - the spending cuts have forced the Archives to reduce their opening hours. 
Please note that from 4th July 2016 the new opening hours will be:

Monday - closed all day

Tuesday to Friday inclusive - open 9:30 to 17:00 


The archives will be open until 19:00 on the second Tuesday in the month

Saturday - 10:00 to 16:00 on the second Saturday in each month.
The Lancashire Place Name Survey

invites you to our
Annual Lecture

to be given by

Dr. Jayne Carroll

University of Nottingham

Researcher; Institute for Name-Studies 

Shropshire volumes for the English Place-Name Society

entitled

Completing the Shropshire place-name survey: landscape, language, history

at 

Lancashire Archives, Bow Lane, Preston, PR1 2RE

The talk will take place after the LPNS Annual General Meeting on

Tuesday 25th October 2016 at 19:00 
Tickets cost £5 each (no concessions) and must be paid for in advance.

Please note that due to the limited space available, there is a maximum number of 50 tickets available and these must be purchased in advance.


Name:  

Address:



email address:



I would like to purchase insert no. required  ticket(s) for the talk by Dr. Jayne Carroll after the Lancashire Place Name Survey Annual General Meeting at Lancashire Archives, Bow Lane, Preston, PR1 2RE on Tuesday 25th October 2016 at 19:00.

Please send this order form, together with a cheque for the full amount due and payable to Lancashire Place Name Survey to: 

LPNS, Jennifer Holt, 258 Blackburn Road, Haslingden, BB4 5JF. 

All ticket orders must reach the LPNS by Monday 24th October 2016. N.B.The tickets will only be sent out (by second class post) where it is not possible to confirm the booking/ticket number(s) by email. 
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Prof. John Insley, Heidelberg University (Editor for the English Place Name Society)


